
 

 
 

 

 
On Wednesday, November 14, 2018 at 6:04 pm the Town Board of the Town of 

Washington, La Crosse County, Wisconsin held its monthly meeting at the said town hall with all 
members present except supervisor, Jerome De Florian.  Town Chairman, Dan Korn called the 
meeting to order.  The agenda was properly posted.  The October minutes were reviewed.  A 
motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes as corrected.  The motion carried.  The 
treasurer report was presented.  A motion was made and seconded to approve the treasurer’s report.  
The motion carried.  A motion was made and seconded to pay the bills.  The motion carried.   

CCFC Report:  Dan gave an update on the Coon Creek Fire Commission.  The firemen’s 
dance was well attended.  And the firemen’s payroll for the year is higher because of the flood. 

Roads Report:  Kammel Coulee Spillway was demolished.  We received the quit claim deed 
from La Crosse County for Cornell Road.  A motion was made and seconded to approve a quit 
claim deed to David Hansen for property on Cornell Road.  The motion carried.  We also received 
correspondence on the bridge that Steve Weber is putting in on his driveway.  The La Crosse 
County Surveyor is working on the description and map of Kammel Coulee Hill.  The town board 
has been made aware of a potential petition to abandon Kammel Coulee Hill.  We applied to FEMA 
for public assistance for the storm damage to the roads in August. 

Ken Franzen from Bug Tussel will be applying for a conditional use permit for a tower on 
the Tony Herold property.  He presented a plan and maps to the town board.  The board reviewed 
map and location, recommendation to take the proposal to the county. 

We received a second notice of non-compliance for the full value assessment.  A motion was 
made and seconded to approve the three-year contract for the assessor, Mark Garlick of $24,300 or 
$8,100 per year.  The motion carried.  We also received notice of an appeal #2018-06 from Leo’s & 
Leona’s to the board of adjustment.  We forwarded a copy of our May approved minutes where it 
was discussed to Josh at Zoning.  We also received the contract from Schmitz Inspections LLC and 
will discuss the checklist next month.  Dan received a request for a zoning permit for James Caulum 
and he sent out the tracking permit to him.  

Our next meeting will be Wednesday, December 12, 2018 at 6 pm.  A motion was made and 
seconded to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:05 p.m.  

 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Barb Muenzenberger, Clerk 

 
 

 
 On Wednesday, November 14th, 2018 at 6:00 pm the Town Board of the Town of Washington, La 
Crosse County, Wisconsin held its budget hearing. The hearing was called to order by Town Chairman, 
Dan Korn. The budget hearing closed at 6:02 pm.  

On Wednesday, November 14th, 2018 at 6:02 pm the Town Board of the Town of Washington, 
La Crosse County, Wisconsin held its special meeting that was called to order by Town Chairman, Dan 
Korn. A motion was made by Don Hundt and seconded by Mike Clements to approve the total highway 
expenditure for 2019 of $74,000 pursuant to Sec. 82.03 of Wis. Statues. The motion carried. A motion 
was made by Don Hundt and seconded by Mike Clements to approve the 2018 tax levy to be paid in 
2019 pursuant to Section 60.10(1) (a) of Wis. Statues of $156,435.00. The motion carried. The special 
meeting was adjourned at 6:04 pm.  

Respectfully Submitted,  
Barb Muenzenberger, Clerk 



 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 


